
  

 

                                                                                   
  
  
   
  
  

      
PRESENT: Councillor G Foster   (Chair)  
 
 
           
      

Councillor I Jones 
Councillor D Smith 
Councillor C Fitzsimons 
 
 

   
101 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

Members were invited to declare any non-pecuniary or disclosable pecuniary 
interest (DPI) which they had in any item of business on the agenda, the nature 
of that business and in respect of disclosable interests to leave the meeting 
prior to the discussion of that item. 
 
Councillors G Foster, D Smith and I Jones each declared an interest in agenda item 3, 
planning application No 20/4123N, The White Lion Community Pub Ltd. on the basis 
that they were shareholders in the company. 
 
No other declarations were made at this point in the proceedings. 
 

102 PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
 

The Parish Council was invited to comment on the following planning applications: 

102.1 20/4123N The White Lion, Audlem Road, Hankelow, CW3 0JA - Variation 
of condition 1 on approved application 19/2029N - Proposed extensions 
and alterations  

RESOLVED:  In responding to comments about this application, the Parish Council 
had no objections and confirmed that they were looking forward to the future opening 
of The White Lion Community Pub.   

102.2 20/4177N Woolfall Manor, Longhill Lane, Hankelow, CW3 0JQ - 
Replacement of existing derelict barn and the construction of new 
extension, to accommodate swimming pool and associated leisure 
activities.  

RESOLVED:   In responding to comments about this application, the Parish Council 
confirmed that it had no objection to the plans, provided that the swimming pool was 
for private use.   It was noted that one of the responses referred to bat boxes and bird 
nests and the Parish Council hoped that these would be implemented.   
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The meeting commenced at 6.30pm and closed at 6.45pm 
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